
Community Council  
October 18, 2016 
Windridge Elementary Conference Room 
 
The Community Council meeting convened at 4:00 pm. 
 
In Attendance:  
Jessica Payne (Secretary), Lisa Hyde (PTA President), Denise Prince (Teacher), 
Kathy Gilbreath (Teacher), Sarah Lundberg (Parent), Amy Gray, Emily Murphy 
 
Excused: 
Emily Arrington (Chair),Renee McDonald, Dodie Webb, Becky Riplinger, Rachelle 
Herbst (Teacher), Tiffany Midgley (Principal) 
 
Welcome: 
Amy Gray 
 
Upcoming Meetings: 
November 15 
February 21 
March 21 
April 18 
 
 

Agenda Items 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes from last week. 
The motion was seconded and a vote was held. The minutes were approved. 
 
Discuss the use of the remaining Community Council budget for the Windridge 
Garden. 
Discussion was held regarding using the community council budget for our garden. 
Many members liked the garden because there are many science applications for the 
garden for all the grades, and it’s something the school can use all year round. It’s 
also beneficial for our medically fragile and special needs children. Some questions 
were raised: 
 
*Is there a more pressing need for the school where we can apply these funds? 
*Who will perform upkeep and maintenance through the summer? 
*How will we maintain security of the area? How will we keep the kids out of it that 
shouldn’t be there? 
*Is the location problematic since the grass isn’t growing there? Is there a better 
location?  



*How will it work with our current ground crew? 
 
Action Item – Mrs. Midgley, to provide answers to the questions posed above at the 
next meeting. 
 
 
Other Items 
Our next meeting will be held on November 15 at 4:00 pm in the conference room. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm 
 


